
 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

SIU Completes Investigation into 
Thunder Bay Police Service Incident 
 
The following is a Statement from Thunder Bay Police Service Board Chair Karen 
Machado:  
 
THUNDER BAY, ON (June 13, 2024) — “We thank the Special Investigations Unit for 
its investigation into the matter and are reassured to see that no criminal charges 
have been brought forth. 
 
As with all such investigations there are further steps for the Thunder Bay Police 
Service and the Board to take.  
 
The Board will review the SIU report and await the findings of the internal review 
from the Chief of Police for areas where the Board can direct action through changes 
to policies and procedures. 
 
The Thunder Bay Police Service Board values and respects the role of the SIU as a 
key pillar of police accountability in Ontario. Ensuring the system of police oversight 
works, means that all parties should not only review, but also always look for 
opportunities to change and improve.” 
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